




Here are some highlights from last week’s Annual Ski Trip to 
Sestriere in the Italian Alps. The students (from Years 7-13) 
had a fantastic time on the slopes, learning or developing their 
skiing skills and making some unforgettable memories.
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House News
Excitement was in the air as over 40 students from years 7-9  gathered 
for a thrilling inter-house Benchball match. The competition was fierce 
but in the end, Barbican emerged victorious in a spectacular display of 
teamwork and skill against Tower in the final.

Year 7 Students Shine in the
King’s Trust Enterprise Challenge

workshops and brainstorming sessions, 
developing skills in marketing, 
budgeting, and presentation. With 
guidance from expert mentors, the 
students pitched their ideas to a panel 
of judges, demonstrating impressive 
confidence and enthusiasm.  We can’t 
wait to see if any of the teams make it 
into the regional finals, well done to 
everyone involved.

Sending warm wishes to the staff, 
students and families of Chinese 
heritage who celebrated Chinese 
New Year this Wednesday. 

This year will be the Year of the 
Snake. In the Chinese zodiac, the 
Snake symbolises wisdom, 
intuition, and transformation. As 
the sixth animal in the 12-year 
cycle, it represents elegance and 
thoughtfulness.
How is Chinese New Year 
Celebrated in the UK?
•Families gather to enjoy special 

meals, symbolising unity and 
togetherness. Dumplings, a 
symbol of wealth, are a popular 
dish, along with spring rolls and 
longevity noodles. Thank you to 
Ms Mahgareta for sharing her own 
family food tradition which is 
eating fish to represent the water, 
chicken to represent the sky and 
meat to represent the land and 
eating the fish from head to tail to 
represent the full year from start 
to finish.

•Red envelopes filled with money 
are gifted to children and 
unmarried adults, bringing good 
luck for the year ahead.

•Homes are decorated with red 
lanterns and paper cuttings, while 
firecrackers and fireworks light up 
the sky, warding off evil spirits 
and welcoming the new year.

•On Sunday 2nd February, the 
streets of London will come alive 
with a colourful parade from 
Trafalgar Square to Chinatown 
and traditional lion and dragon 
dances throughout Chinatown

“Wishing you
prosperity!”On Thursday 30th January a group of 

ambitious Year 7 students took part in 
the prestigious King’s Trust Enterprise 
Challenge, showcasing their creativity, 
teamwork, and entrepreneurial spirit.  
The challenge encouraged students to 
think like budding entrepreneurs as 
they worked together to design 
innovative business ideas. Throughout 
the day, they participated in interactive 

The upcoming musical "The Adams 
Family", is already shaping up to be 
a spectacular show, thanks to the 
incredible synergy of Drama, Dance 
and Music during the auditions. The 
students brought their A-game, 
captivating the panel with their 
dynamic performances. The 
teachers were thoroughly impressed 
by the high calibre of talent on 
display and are eagerly looking 
forward to the casting process. 
We want to say a heartfelt well done 
to all those that auditioned and wish 
them the best of luck in being cast 
for the musical. Bravo to all for their 
hard work and dedication!
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Building a Culture of 
Reading for Pleasure !
Our students are actively participating in Rise and Read, 
with even reluctant readers discovering the joy of books! 
The MAS Reading Challenge is gaining momentum each day, 
with increasing number of reviews and enthusiastic readers. 
This growing engagement is helping to establish a strong 
culture of Reading for Pleasure in our school. 

These week’s books and reviews

Fatou Niane in Year 8 read The Pearl by John Steinbeck 
“5 stars - gripping and good ending”
Amelia Rowe in Year 7 read The Boss of Everyone by 
Danny Wallace “The story is inspiring and funny at the 
same time!” 
Tiham Ahmed in Year 9 read Block Busters by Robin & 
Chris Lawrie “It's kind of messy and confusing read but 
good.”
Hannah jobber in Year 12 read Girl in pieces by Kathleen 
Gasglow “A girl dealing with abondment truama”.
Hicham Boutbaik in Year 8 read Spy Family by Tatsuya 
Endo “5 stars - brilliant story and illustrations”  
Rochelle Wallace in Year 9 read Oki no ko by Aka 
Akasaka “it was very sad”.

id you manage to solve the maths problem this week?

Using only pieces like the one shown in the diagram, 
Zara wants to make a complete
square without gaps or overlaps. 
What is the smallest number of
pieces she can use?
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As you are aware we are to become an Asthma And
Allergy free school. This means that if your child has 
Asthma or Allergies then they require a care plan in
school. This will also help to support your child while
they are at school with their Asthma and Allergies.
Letters have been sent home to parents this week.
Please can you complete the care plan/s and return to 
school

On Friday 28th February 2025 the vaccination team will 
be visiting the school for the year 9 DTP/MenACWY 
Vaccinations. The programme is run by the Vaccination 
team, hosted at the School.
Vaccination consent procedure
To clarify the parental consent procedure for 
vaccinations, please do read carefully.
The Vaccination team must obtain your written parental 
consent via their link.
Consent form: Parental consents will be accepted solely 
by the Vaccination team, and only on these terms:
Written parental consent must be submitted via the 
above designated electronic link only
No emailed parental consents, bypassing the electronic 
link, are accepted
No verbal parental consents are accepted
To complete the consent form, please
scan the QR code or click the link below
https://london.schoolvaccination.uk/dtp
/2024/towerhamlets
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How to use Al to help your
child revise for GCSEs

Join our free online webinar on ways that you can use 
AI to help your child revise safely and usefully.

Thursday 27 February 2025 7:00pm-7:30pm
You can join on your phone or computer

Your child is welcome to join too

SIGN UP FOR A LINK
https://literacytrust.org.uk/events/free-online-event-ho

w-to-use-ai-to-help-your-child-revise-for-gcses/

FREE
online event for parents,
carers and guardians

https://london.schoolvaccination.uk/dtp

